
DEPARTMENT OF CALIFORNIA HIGHWAY PATROL 

NOTICE OF MODIFICATIONS TO TEXT OF PROPOSED REGULATION 

Title 13, California Code of Regulations, Division 2, Chapter 6.5, Article 3, Amend Section 
1213, Add Section 1213.3, and Article 6, Amend Section 1234 

Electronic Logging Devices for Intrastate Motor Carriers and Drivers 
(CHP-R-2018-09) 

Pursuant to the requirements of Government Code section 11346.8(c), and section 44 of Title 1 
of the California Code of Regulations, the California Highway Patrol (CHP) is providing notice 
of changes made to proposed regulation sections 1213, 1213.3 and 1234 which was first 
published in the California Regulatory Notice Register, November 4, 2022.  These changes are 
based on a review of public comments and are sufficiently related to require them to be made 
available to the public for comment for period of at least 15 days. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

Interested persons may submit written comments between December 23, 2022, and January 7, 
2023.  All written comments must be submitted no later than January 7, 2023, and may be 
submitted via facsimile to (916) 322-3154, by electronic mail to cvsregulations@chp.ca.gov, or 
by writing to: 

California Highway Patrol 
Enforcement and Planning Division 

Commercial Vehicle Section 
Attention:  Sergeant David Kelly 

P.O. Box 942898 
Sacramento, CA  94298-0001 

All written comments received by January 7, 2023, which pertain to the indicated changes will 
be reviewed and responded to by the CHP as part of the compilation of the rulemaking file.  
Regarding comments concerning the regulation text, please limit your comments to the 
modifications to the text. 

AVAILABILITY OF INFORMATION 

The CHP has available for public review an addendum to the initial statement of reasons for the 
proposed regulatory actions, the information upon which this action is based (the rulemaking 
file), and the modified proposed regulation text.   

The rulemaking file is available for inspection at the CHP, Commercial Vehicle Section, 
601 North 7th Street, Sacramento, CA 95811.  Interested parties are advised to call for an 
appointment.  Any person desiring to obtain a copy of the adopted text and a final statement of 
reasons may request them at the above noted address.  All documents regarding the proposed 
action are available on our website at https://www.chp.ca.gov/News-Alerts/Regulatory-Actions. 



CONTACT PERSON 

Any inquiries concerning the written materials pertaining to the proposed regulations, or 
questions regarding the substance of the proposed regulations should be directed to 
Sergeant David Kelly or Officer Kasonja Pochop, CHP, Commercial Vehicle Section, at 
(916) 843-3400.




